     [image: image1.wmf]
DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
Minutes
Tuesday March 8, 2016  
Started 8:14 pm – no quarum

Attendees:
 Mary, Sheila, Jen, Brenda



Joe arrived at 8:47 - quorum

NEW AND ONGOING ITEMS        

1. February 2016 minutes

Reviewed with no comments.

2. Great Backyard Bird Count
This year the GBBC was held on Family Day (February 15) – the attendance was low but everyone who attended enjoyed the day.  There was a discussion about how to get more people involved.  This is a common theme for our nature events.  Maybe needs a broader discussion.
3. February Skate 
Although the ice was not safe for skating there was a good turnout for the bonfire and refreshments.  Thank you again to Grackle Coffee and to Schomberg Quality Meats for their sponsorship.
4. Earth Hour 




Lanterns



Volunteers are needed for the lantern making. Katherine may help and she may have jars.
              Action:
Mary will contact Katherine and send out a call for volunteers



Brenda will get candles from Andres




Sheila will talk to Donna about lanterns




Mary and Brenda will organize the lantern making.  Brenda will run it.



Need:
Jars, tissue, glue, candles, matches




Bonfire




Charles and Eric will organize



Tasks
matches, sand, bowl, paper , marshmallows, Hot Chocolate, Urns – Mary







Sticks, Advert – Eric  











Telescopes, bench, wood - Charles







Coffee, table, cream and sugar – Eric and Charles

             Action:
Mary will send out an email with tasks.
5. Social Media 
There was a discussion about the Bird feeder Trail project and the slow up-take.  Donna designed a poster and flyer for the project.  It needs more advertising for next fall.

Action:
Mary will talk to Katherine about Feeder trail poster
It was suggested that we have a list of upcoming events at each of our events.  This may include a pamphlet of yearly events.
Jen and Mary are keeping up the website and facebook.  There is more work needed on some of the website pages.
Action:
All check out the website and facebook page.


Mary will work on the website with Jen.
6. Update on coming events
The next event is clean up day on April 23. Tress to give out have been ordered.  The Township has a sponsorship program for clean up day. It was determined that the DMNC was not interested in sponsorships through this program. 

              Action:
Mary will ask Donna for a poster for Clean-up Day





Joe will register the DMNC for clean up day 
Frog monitoring will start soon.  A date needs to be set for the workshop and it needs to be advertised.

Action:
Mary will set a date and ask Donne for a poster.
ITEMS TO BE CARRIED FORWARD
7. Paypal – a response letter is required to acknowledge on line donations.
Action:
Jen and Mary will work on this
8. Hats - cancelled
9. "Hughie's Cathedral" project 
Mary presented a proposal for funding to be sent to the Historical Society.  The proposal was reviewed and supported.
Action:
Mary will redraft report and send to the Historical Society.

10. DMNC safety vests 
Action:
Brenda will continue to work on this.
11. MOU  

Joe, Eric and Mary met with the Township on the MOU.  We are waiting for the final draft.

Action:
Mary will call Kat to enquire.





NEW BUSINESS
· There was a discussion about showing a movie in the marsh.  Looking at Bridget Stuchbury’s movie called The Messenger Documentary.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
Adjourn – Jen – 9:30 pm
NEXT MEETING IS TUESDAY, April 12, 2016
�








